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 FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

 

Dear parents and carers, 

What’s been happening at MPS? 

The year is flying by! May 19 May already! At Michelago Public School we are charging toward the conclusion of 
Semester 1 2021! 

Since my last letter there has been so much happening at our amazing school.  

Thank you for all of your support with our book fair! The school has raised $250 to be spent on new books for 
our library. Thank you to Mrs Tillack for her hard work and for demonstrating such an aptitude for retail! Thank 
you to our parents who have been so generous and patient during shopping hours. Your commitment to raising 
money for our school is appreciated by all.  

The P&C met in Week 3 and the community was well represented with many parents and carers attending. We 
discussed uniforms, fundraising, community events, after hours lighting and much more. Thank you to those who 
attended, it would be amazing to get a few more at the next meeting on the 9 June at 5.00pm. The P&C’s 
Mother’s Day High Tea was a massive success with many mums, grandmums, dads, grandads and many more 
rolling up on Friday afternoon. The food was amazing, the tea was tasty and the chats and catch ups were 
cherished. I personally left that afternoon feeling part of an amazing community. Thank you again P&C for 
making it happen! 

The District Athletics Carnival was due to run in Week 3, however, due to bad weather it’s been rescheduled for 
the 27 May. A quick reminder to parents of students attending that the minibus will be leaving at 8.30am. Please 
ensure your children have food, a hat, running shoes, sunscreen and a water bottle for the day.  

Last week Years 3 and 5 students sat the NAPLAN tests. Each morning the students celebrated with hot milos 
and headed in for a morning of academic activity. All students met the tests with a wonderful attitude, most 
claiming that it was really fun and asking to do it all again next year! Thank you to parents who supported your 
children during this disruptive period of the year. I will notify parents when results are expected to arrive in the 
coming weeks.  

Last Friday I was asked to speak on the school’s behalf at a NSW Education Before and After School Care 
conference via zoom. I was proud to speak about our school’s journey and the establishment of our OSHC. 
Please continue to support this service as it’s incredible to provide this service in a rural community. Let’s keep 
them in business! 
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 FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

What’s coming up? 

On the 2 June students are heading south down the Monaro to Bredbo PS for a day of arts and crafts. Bredbo 

staff have put together a series of workshops which will provide students with opportunities to develop key skills 

in visual arts. Please return your notes and lunch order forms to the office before Friday 21 May . 

On the 8 June the Parliamentary Education unit are visiting our school to host a mock parliamentary sitting. 

Students from 3-6 will engage in meaningful conversation and get first hand experiences on democratic 

processes. The incursion is free, keep an eye on our Facebook page for photos of red faced students engaging 

debate!  

On the 11 June students from K-6 will be going to the National Zoo and Aquarium! Students will get the chance 

to get up close and personal with some of their favourite exotic animals. This excursion will provide our students 

with lots of knowledge to apply to next term’s writing focus of ‘Informative Texts’ and will be a lot of fun. We are 

joining Captain’s Flat Public School on the day and meeting up with some old friends who we will be going on 

camp with us in Week 10, Term 3. Look out for camp notes in students bags in the next few days! 

I hope that the mothers, grandmas and carers enjoyed  the wonderful tea towels that the children created for 

their gifts. 

Well that’s about it from me this 3 week cycle! I look forward to updating you all in Week 7’s newsletter. 

Geoff 
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Term two - Key Dates 

District Athletics 27 May 

Bredbo Art Day  2 June 

Assembly 4 June 

Zoo excursion w/ Captain’s Flat 11 June 

School reports  Week 10 

Last day & Assembly  25 June 

Book Fair 

Thank you for all of your support with our book fair! The 
school has raised $250 to be spent on new books for our 
library.  

 

Mothers Day Afternoon Tea 

Thank you to all our friends and families who attended and baked for our high tea.  

We would like to announce that the P&C raised $286. Thank you for supporting our school and helping the P&C to raise funds which 

will go towards the cost of school camp this year and other exciting items we plan to purchase for our students. Most of all it was 

great to see our kids having fun.  

Notes will be sent home this week about the upcoming Pie Drive Fundraiser and the Wonder Recycling Rewards Program.  

A huge thank you to Sarah McKay and her troops for organising such a lovely event for our mothers, grandmothers and carers.  
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We have been doing lots of learning in the 3-6 class in the last 
couple of weeks! 
In maths we have been working on our mathematical reasoning 
through our number talks program. We have been discussing 
multiple solutions to addition and subtraction, multiplication 
and division and whole number problems. We have been 
working on our problem solving skills on Fridays by using 
Newman’s problem analysis. This week we have started 
fractions, percentages and decimals! Always a tricky thing to 
master! 
 Our unit on persuasive writing has been a lot of fun. We have 
engaged in word wars, debates and looked at what words and 
structures make pieces of writing more persuasive than others. 
Thanks to some of the students who tried to argue that school 
hours should be extended by two hours each day! We are 
working toward putting together a letter to Cooma Council to 
forward some of our ideas for the potential development in 
Michelago. 
 Mrs Cavanagh continues to provide high quality teaching in 
music. Students have been looking at pieces of music and 
responding on a variety of different instruments. Some of our 
students creations certainly were amazing! Thanks for your 
support parents! 
 Geography and Science: This term we are looking at 
sustainability and materials. In 3-6 we have moved onto looking 
at what design components are needed to build a sustainable 
house. For the remainder of the term we will be planning 
designing, building and explaining our design choices. 
 What a term! 
 If you would like to arrange a meeting to discuss your child’s 
learning, please don’t hesitate to contact the office to arrange a 
meeting with Mr Smith. 

P&C Meeting  

 

 

 

 The SRC will be holding 

a toastie and milo 

morning on Friday 4 

June. More details to follow. 

  A big discussion was held re: Toilet 

beautification project. 

 

The P&C will meet on Wednesday 9 June at 5.00pm. Come along 

and get involved in the exciting new initiatives for 2021. Also, 

there will be opportunity to have your say on some key issues at 

school and find out what’s planned for the future! We hope to 

 

In K-2 we have been busy, busy, busy. This week we have prac-

ticed our reading strategies and sight words to make reading 

easier! We are learning to count backwards from higher num-

bers and kindergarten are able to now count all the way to 30. 

In maths we are using rulers and blocks to measure objects and 

we are learning to divide numbers by sharing.  

Now that it is Autumn we have decorated pictures of leaves in 

lots of colours to make an Autumn artwork. Beautiful!  

This term in science we are learning about materials and build-

ings. We have explored different materials describing how they 

feel and what they could be used for, which was lots of fun. We 

have also drawn different types of buildings that we see in cities 

and in the country. 

K-2 Class Report 








